

5th March 2014

Dear Parents and Carers,

As teachers at St Mary’s School we commonly ask ourselves four key questions to direct 
teaching and learning:

What is it we want the children to learn?


How will we know if each student is learning it?


How will we respond when some students don’t learn it?


How will we enrich the students who are already proficient?
In response to Question 3 one of the strategies we use is Closing the Gap. Closing the Gap
is an opportunity for students to get additional support and teaching at their point of need. 
This can take a variety of forms but usually it is four small group sessions a week led by 
one of the teachers from that grade. Each session lasts 20 to 30 minutes and is very skills 
based. Current educational research shows this to be a highly effective structure that leads 
to positive learning gains. It runs separately to Learning Support within our school.
Closing The Gap allows teachers to more closely monitor a student’s effort and progress in 
a specific area of Literacy or Numeracy. It’s an important time for building skills, giving 
feedback and celebrating new learning. Most groups run for a few weeks and the number of 
students in a group and the makeup of that group are quite flexible, according to needs.
This is one of the positive learning initiatives at St Mary’s and we look forward to 
continuing to work in partnership with you, for and with your child during 2014.

Kind Regards,

Kevin Williams

    Principal
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Vision/Mission Statement
“‘Empowered by the Spirit, we at St Mary’s live, learn and grow as disciples of Jesus in a nurturing Catholic Community.”
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